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Message from the Club President 

Summertime is definitely here, it is really getting hot and humid in the afternoon.  Those of us that get 

up early in the morning have a few hours to get in some good flying.  So if you don’t like the heat, come out 

early.   

 

Hogs have stayed away lately, which is a good thing.  Looks like swift mud’s trappers have done a great 

job and we appreciate it very much.  The runway repairs are coming along, and the grass is filling in 

nicely.  Thank you again to all of the people that helped, with the repairs.   

 

We must be doing something right, because we have gained 32 new members this year.  We welcome all 

of them to our club.  If you have a chance to meet any of them, introduce yourself and help them in any way 

that you can.  Courtesy to everyone goes along way.   

 

Hernando Aero Modelers Club has a swap meet coming up on August 20th, and the rain date on August 

21st.  Spectators are $3.00 per person or $5.00 per car load.  Keep in mind Bay City Flyers Golden Era Fly-in 

will be held on the 10th of September at area 52 flying field. 

 

It has also been brought to my attention, evidently some people cannot read and obey some of our field 

rules.  One of our rules states you cannot fly when the birds are on the runway.  But you may walk them off 

without harassing them.  If you cannot comply with this, disciplinary action will be taken by the board that is 

stated in the bylaws, which can lead up to expulsion from our club.  It takes everyone to comply with the rules, 

to have a safe flying field. 

 

See you at the field. 

Werner 
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Meeting Minutes – July 2, 2016 

 
The meeting was called to order at 10:10 a.m. by President Werner Keil 

 

The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Joe Barzyz 

 

New Members: 

                          Fred and Barbara Mulholland and Cameron Ernst were introduced as new members. 

 

June Minutes: were approved. Motion by Werner Keil, second by Rich Ernst. 

 

Treasurers Report: was presented by Treasurer Mike Sperato. Noted. 

 

Old Business: 

            Indoor Flying: Pete Rundel is heading up this project. He was not present to discuss. 

 

JROTC visit: Darryl Sweetwine’s JROTC visit was reported by Darryl. Very successful. The students 

had a great time.  

 

Electric Fly-in: Report given by CD Bruce Horvath. Attendance was 19 pilots. Perfect flying day. 

Everyone had a good time. 

 

IMAC Meet: There were 14 contestants. Nobody present to report. 

 

New Business: 

Flying at Summer Camp at Church in Tampa: The flying demo for the kids is scheduled for July 

25th at 10 a.m. and 11 a.m.  Jim Slaughter will do the demo. Anyone else interested should contact Jim. 

 

Edger: Ron Haines has been doing a great job weed eating at the field. However, he is using his own 

equipment. We need to provide the proper equipment for him. Discussion ensued whether or not we 

have an edger attachment for our weed eater. Tabled until the next meeting. 

 

Trainer Batteries: It was reported by Don Mriscin that the batteries are being stored in the pilot 

lounge which can get quite hot inside. He suggested that we purchase a small refrigerator to store the 

batteries. All agreed. A refrigerator will be purchased. 

 

50-50 raffle: Jim Goodman won the raffle. 

 

Meeting Adjourned: Motion to adjourn by Joe Barzyz, seconded by Jim Cooley.   

The next meeting will be August 6th, 10 a.m. at the flying field. 
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2016 AMA membership is required 

 to fly after January 1, 2016. 

Joe Barzyz is a club Intro Pilot for Civil Air Patrol Students only  

Jody Lopez has been added as AMA for intro pilot status 
Contact info will be available soon.   

Intro. Instr - Jody Lopez           813.843.4011           maxiim76@aol.com 

 

 

 

mailto:maxiim76@aol.com
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Club Sponsors  
The Sponsors listed below have very generously contributed merchandise to 

our raffles and annual events. Please patronize them whenever possible. 
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The main gate at the flying field 52 must be kept locked when 
entering or leaving the field.  The four tumblers must be turned each 
time the lock is closed.   When entering the field if you find only one 
tumbler has been turned, try to find the last member who entered 
the field and closed the lock incorrectly.   Explain to the individual 
that all four tumblers must be turned.   
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Next Meeting is August 6th, 2016 10:00 AM Area 52 Field.   

Check out our web site: 
HTTP://WWW.BAYCITYFLYERS.ORG 

Review the Bulletin Board and our Website to keep informed of what is happening at the flying fields.  

HTTP://WWW.BAYCITYFLYERS.ORG

